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Surrey Police Board (“SPB”) and Surrey Police Union (“SPU”) Letters of 
Understanding 

It is a practice in labour relations, that parties in a collective bargaining relationship may enter into 
letters of understanding (“LOUs”) to record the parties’ agreement on various issues. These LOUs may 
be agreed to during collective bargaining or during the term of a collective agreement. LOUs are legally 
binding on the parties.  

The parties may record their agreement in LOUs rather than incorporate such agreement into the body 
of their Collective Agreement, for the following reasons: 

• The agreement is expected to be binding or applicable for a limited period of time; 
• The agreement is on a trial basis and can be ended on notice by either party; 
• The parties have agreed to create one or more joint committees to inquire more deeply into 

issue(s) which arose during collective bargaining; 
• The parties have agreed to specified exceptions to the language in the main body of their 

Collective Agreement; and/or 
• The agreement addresses an item that arises during the life of the collective agreement. 
•  

During 2022 collective bargaining, the SPB and SPU entered into four (4) LOUs, as follows: 

1. Letter of Understanding A – Promotion and Transfer – is of limited duration and provides the 
parties guidance on how to fill job opportunities during the policing transition. 

2. Letter of Understanding B – Total and Permanent Disability – provides the parties with time to 
research and discuss a disability benefit plan in preparation for collective bargaining in 2025. 

3. Letter of Understanding C – Policing Transition – suspends certain elements of the Collective 
Agreement until SPS becomes police of jurisdiction. 

4. Letter of Understand D – Termination during the Policing Transition - is of limited duration and 
provides the parties with guidance on the required working notice or salary continuance if a 
decision is made to cease or reverse the policing transition.    
 

Statement from the Surrey Police Board on LOU D – Termination during the Policing 
Transition 

Working notice/termination clauses are commonplace in collective agreements. Until Surrey Police 
Service (SPS) becomes the police of jurisdiction for Surrey, it was important for SPU members to be 
provided with reassurance during this unprecedented transition. The parties agreed to this LOU given  
the policing transition has been approved by the Province of BC and City of Surrey, and SPS has been 
established as a bona fide police agency in BC.  
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